
Riccarton/Wigram Community Board Transport and Roading Committee Agenda 2 December 2005 

2. DEPUTATION 
 
 2.1 MRS JANET HANN (DAUGHTER OF MRS J NOLAN OF 91 & 93 DUNBARS ROAD) 
 
  Mrs Janet Hann (daughter of Mrs J Nolan, owner of 91 & 93 Dunbars Road) will be in 

attendance to express her objection to the proposed placement of a bus stop outside the 
property at 93 Dunbars Road. 

 
  In correspondence to the Transport and City Streets Unit, Mrs Hann writes: 
 
  “I am writing on behalf of my mother, Mrs Jean Nolan who lives at 91 Dunbars Road.  She is 81 

years old and quite infirm. 
 
  However, she wishes to object to the placing of the bus stop outside her property at 93 Dunbars 

Road for the following reasons: 
 
 1. Invasion for privacy – there is already a bus stop located opposite 91 Dunbars Road 

where people waiting for buses have a full view into my mother’s property.  She lives here 
alone and is already concerned about security.  Should the new bus stop be located as 
indicated, she will have an increasing number of people loitering outside her house. 

 
 2. The bus stop as located will block the future driveway of 93 Dunbars Road.  My mother 

will probably have to move from her home in the next few years due to her age and we 
would wish to build a residence on 93 Dunbars Road and use the existing driveway 
entrance. 

 
 3. The bus stop as suggested would be very close to the busy corner of Lancewood Drive 

and would be better located further towards the Halswell Road end of Dunbars Road. 
 
  I hope you will consider these points.  In summary, I feel it is very unfair to be subjected to two 

bus stops in such close proximity to each other. 
 
  I hope you will not take any further action regarding his bus stop without contacting me.  I hold 

power of attorney for my mother.” 
 
 


